
 

Kia ora 

Welcome to the 2023 school 
year.  For those of you joining us for the first time - 
welcome, it’s great having your family with us.  To 
those of you who are returning,  thanks for being a 
part of our school whanau.  2023 promises to be 
another action packed year. 

At yesterday’s powhiri I talked to everyone about 
what was the most important thing here at Linton 
Camp School.  Quite naturally, the most important 
thing is learning.  It’s our ‘main thing’ and in 2023 
we want our ‘main thing’ to always be our ‘main 
thing’. 

Please continue to support your children with their 
learning.  The teachers and I thank you in 
anticipation for all your help and support. 

Whanau are always welcome at Linton Camp 
School. If there are things you are not sure of, 
questions you want answers to or your child has 
worries or concerns please contact their teacher.  
You can come in for a meeting at any time.  
However, these meetings are often most effective 
when they are organised in advance.  That way the 
teacher can have all the necessary information 
ready for you. 

In my opinion, educating your children requires a 
team effort between home and school.  You do 
your bit and we do ours.  The more we work 
together the better the outcomes are going to be 
for tamariki. 

Wishing you and your family an educationally rich 
year. 

Geoff Franks 

Principal 

Please visit the school web site – www.lintoncamp.school.nz

Nau mai, Haere mai Elliot Hercoe,  Aaron & Carla Clarkin, Aria Harris,  
Chloe & Devin Walker, Izzy Muschamp-Down, Jacobus Greig,  
Lilly Wilkins,, Te Ariki & Samuel Parker, Kenzo Futi, Kody Barber,  
Levi Allen-Phillips, Maverick Hunt, Nixon Agafili, Rome Marinovich 
and Te Roera & Te Aroha Dean-Bryan and their whanau, we trust  you will 
enjoy your time in our community.  
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We welcome to Linton Camp School all our new staff: 
Kym Anson, Ashley Futi, Anya Donald,Jo Girvan and 
Erica Venrysewyk.  

We trust you are going to enjoy working with our 
students and staff and being part of the LCS 
whanau.  

Staff Only Day - Friday 3 March 

Linton Camp School will be closed on Friday 3 March for a Staff Training Day. 

Please make alternative arrangements for your child care for this day as LCS will be closed on this day. 

School is closed  on Monday  
6 February … 

For Waitangi Day



 

Please visit the school web site – www.lintoncamp.school.nz

Linton Camp School Policies and Procedures 
Go to lintoncamp.schooldocs.co.nz.       User name:  lintoncamp           Password:  LCS2386 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd.  
It may not be reproduced without written permission from SchoolDocs Ltd. 

School Assembly - tomorrow 

All whanau are invited to come along to see what 
students have been doing and certificates being 
presented.   
Asssemblies are held in Te Whare Tapere every 
second Friday at 2.30pm, with the first for the 
year will be tomorrow.  

Juicies for Sales 
The Senior Team are selling Juicies to raise money 
fro help with camp expenses.  
The juices will be sold on Monday, Wednesday and 
Fridays for  

Only $1 each. 
Bring your $1 to room 7 before school & we will 
distribute the juices at 12.30pm.  

Linton Camp School Staff for 2023 are;

Geoff Franks Principal 

Nigel Tongs Deputy Principal / Senior 
Team Leader

Mary Macdonald Junior Team Leader

Amy Hardyment Release Teacher / 
Special Needs Teacher

Kym Anson Reading Recovery 
Teacher

Lynette Blenkiron Reading Tutor

Lisa Buckley  Office Manager

Raylene Franks Office Support

In the classrooms are;

Manuka  
in room 1

Hanna 
McKeever

Teacher

Erica 
Vanrysewyk

Teacher Aide

Kowhai 
in room 2

Kayhla Cousins Teacher

Ariana 
Mainland

Teacher Aide

Miro 
in room3

Teacher

Leana Galvin Teacher Aide

Kauri Chris 
McKeever

Teacher

Jo Girvan Teacher

Matai

in room 6

Nigel Tongs Teacher

Anya Donald Teacher Aide

Totara 

in room 7/8

Sandi 
Pemberton

Teacher

Laura 
Churchill

Teacher Aide

Ashley Futi Teacher Aide

School Hats; 
Students MUST wear their school hat  every time 
they go outside (interval & lunchtime) when at 
school.  
Please make sure your child has their hat at school 
each day.  If a child is not wearing their hat they will 
not be directed to sit in the shade & not play freely.  
And please make sure your child’s hat is labelled 
clearly with their name so it can be returned to them 
when they drop it.  

Your children will bring home a letter  on 
Tuesday;  please read this carefully and 
return the necessary forms asap.  
Even if you have no updates we need them 
signed & returned to know we have your 
information correct. 

http://lintoncamp.schooldocs.co.nz/


  

Please visit the school web site – www.lintoncamp.school.nz

School Swimming 
Students will be going into the 
Camp Pool for swimming 
lessons once a week starting 
next week.  

The senior school will be swimming Tuesdays and 
junior school will be swimming on Wednesdays. 

Please remember to send your child’s togs & a towel 
in a water proof bag on their swimming day. 

All children must wear school shoes and hat to walk 
to the pools so also please check your child has 
shoes & their hat. 

Linton Legends for Week 1 

Manuka: 	 Bree Reeves 
  Amelia Packer 

Kowhai:		 Devin Walker 
  Stany Montiadora 

Miro:  Amelia Kemp 
  Aleksei Brown 

Kauri:	  Devereau Brougham-Barclay 
  Hadleigh Rousseau 

Matai:      Alexis Cameron 
  Finlee Peters 

Totara:  Blake Johnston 
  Alexander de Vries

Lost Clothing & Shoes 
The only way to reduce the amount of your 
children’s clothing shoes or personal items is to 
label them with your child’s name. 

If an item is named it will be returned to your 
child should it be picked up around the school or 
if it ends up in lost property. Or can be identified 
if their is disputed ownership.  

It surprises us when we look at a jersey or hat 
and it had the name of a past student but a 
current student says it is theirs and it is named, 
how should we know who to return it to? 

Please put you child’s name on all items of 
clothing that are likely to be removed - hats, 
jersey’s shoes, socks… and with swimming add 
their name to their shorts & shirts too.  

It only takes a vivd or you can go on line to order 
iron on name tags.  If you need help with this at 
all please come see Lisa at the school office, she 
is happy to help. 

Hui Tuatahi  
The first of our parent/teacher meetings. 

Our Hui Tuatahi will be held on 
Monday 6, Tuesday 7 & Wednesday 8 March.  

This is a chance for you to meet your child’s teacher. And 
for you,  your child and their teacher to sit down together 
to talk about your child, their needs and their goals.  
It is the first hui of the year, to see where your child is in 
their learning journey and to discuss how we all can help 
your child along their journey.  Another hui will be held in 
Term 3 to check in on progress and achievements so far.  

We are using the Skool Loop app to manage our 
bookings for these conferences.  

Bookings will be open next week. It is expected that your 
child will be there with you.   

If you haven’t already please download the Skool Loop 
app.  
(This is a free app. that can be found on your app store.) 

Follow the instructions to find our school. On the home 
screen you will find the ‘interviews’ button. 

If you have any problems or need help please contact 
Lisa in the school office. 

School Camp - 
This week Matai & Kauri have received information 
about their school camp including the cost. 
  
You are most welcome to set up an automatic 
payment or make payment directly into the school 
bank account to pay this expense over a period of 
time. Please ask at the school office for a copy of the 
bank account details.  

Summer Sports - Netball - Hockey 
Registrations are now open for the summer 
sports - Netball  & Hockey. 

Please visit https://enrolmy.com/linton-camp-
school#  if you want more information or want to 
register your child for a team. 



Please visit the school web site – www.lintoncamp.school.nz


